
                                                                        

                                                                        City of Decatur 

Board of Public Works & Safety Minutes 

August 6, 2024 

 

     The City of Decatur Board of Public Works and Safety members met on August 6, 2024 at 6:00 at City 

Hall in Council Chambers, 172 N. Second Street, Decatur.  Members present were Tyler Fullenkamp, 

Craig Coshow and Mayor Rickord.  Also present were Clerk-Treasurer Kevin Hackman and City Attorney 

Anne Razo.  

 

     The Clerk-Treasurer had emailed the minutes from the July 16, 2024 meeting. Coshow made a motion 

to adopt the minutes from July 16, 2024 as emailed.  Seconded by Fullenkamp, the motion was adopted. 

 

     The first item on the agenda was the quotes for wastewater aeration tanks as presented by Karey 

Fuelling, Wastewater Superintendent.  Fuelling shared she had received quotes for equipment for two (2) 

aeration tanks on July 29, 2024 at a cost of $54,500 from Xylem Water Solutions USA, Inc.  On August a 

quote of $94,720 was received from the same company to provide the equipment for four (4) tanks.  

Doing the four (4) at the same time rather than just two (2) would save a total of $14,280.  Fuelling noted 

she has the $54,500 in her budget and inquired regarding taking the additional amount of $40,220 from the 

federal ARPA Funds available to the City.  It was shared all the work would be done in-house.  Coshow 

made a motion to proceed to purchase the needed equipment for the four (4) aeration tanks using ARPA 

Funds if approved by the Council.  Seconded by Fullenkamp, the motion was adopted.  City Employees 

were praised for the work they do in-house to save the City and residents tax dollars. 

 

     Next was Jeremy Gilbert, Operations Manager, regarding the quotes for center and edge line markings 

for various streets received at the July 16, 2024 meeting.  After taking the quotes under advisement, 

Gilbert recommended the quote of $57,561.20 (the lowest quote) from Airmarking Company. It was noted 

the work would be done on streets that have been paved over the past five (5) to seven (7) years.  

Fullenkamp made a motion to proceed with the recommendation of Gilbert.  Seconded by Coshow, the 

motion was adopted.  

 

     Clerk-Treasurer Kevin Hackman shared that the signatures for all parties involved for the contract for 

5-Points had been collected.  Coshow made a motion to make a matter of record the signed contract for 

the 5-Points project.  Seconded by Fullenkamp, the motion was adopted. 

  

    There being no other business, Coshow made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Fullenkamp, the 

motion was adopted. 

 

     Adjournment was at 6:16 P.M.   


